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In reference to Docket #15-CONS-801-CPEN, We are requesting a hearing for the penalty order, for these 

reasons. 

As a small business just trying to figure out what needs to be completed we contacted the KCC several times. 

We requested a booklet on how, what, and when to file for new leases. We never received one. When filing 

the AC0-1 we contacted the KCC at least 5 times to get help filing it. 

Our letter dated 3-12-15 it stated the AC0-1 needed to be filed by 3-26-15 we sent the AC0-1 by mail on 3-

18-15 the KCC received it on 3-24-15. The reason it was mailed in was because on the Kolar website it said to 

print it, so we took it that it was to be mailed. Our secretary was out of state from the 3-19-15 until 4-1-15, 

when she returned she had checked her e-mails and found out the AC0-1 had to be filed on line, therefore 

was incomplete. We then sent it online thru Kolar on 4-2-15. On 4-3-15 we received an email stating it was 

incomplete once again, and had 30 days to complete the form. When our secretary sent the AC0-1 on 4-2-15 

she did not check the resubmit box needed to complete. On 4-20-15 she spoke with Naomi James and she 

told her that she needed to check the box then it would be accepted. 

As you can see we tried several times to send a completed form. We feel that the penalty is unjustified, we 

understand that some companies may use the system that was not our intensions. We would like to have this 

case reviewed and request a hearing. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 

P & R Oilfield Services LLC. 


